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Ms P K Mothoagae to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether his department has engaged in a process that will lead to the total eradication of the bucket system by the year 2007; if not, what is the position in this regard; if so, what are the relevant details? 
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REPLY:

Yes.  The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry is facilitating a process to eradicate the bucket sanitation system in South Africa by 2007.  My Department’s position is that the use of bucket systems is not acceptable, as it is a service below the stipulated Reconstruction and Development Programme standards.  The budget allocated to the bucket eradication programme is R40 million for the current (2002/03) financial year and approximately R100 million for the 2003/04 financial year.  The programme is implemented by municipalities with support from my Department and other departments such as the Department of Health and Provincial and Local Government, as it is the responsibility of each local authority to provide sanitation services of acceptable standards and that entails upgrading existing facilities to water borne systems or Ventilated Improved Pit latrines (VIPs).

